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Dear Members of the Health Care Committee:

The ophthalmologists in Southern Oregon would like to express our concern regarding HB 2541 introduced by
the Oregon Optometric Physicians Association. We ask that you consider the fol|lowing before making your
decision on this extremely important bill that could impact the safety of our resjgfl_ents.

We recognize the value of the optometric community and often work in concert to manage our Oregon
residents’ eye health. Their service is invaluable. This bill however would greaf;h} expand the scope of practice
of optometrists to include surgical procedures which are beyond the level of their curriculum and training.

Ophthalmologists are medical doctors who are rigorously trained in medical schpol, internship, residency and
often fellowship. During the clinical training years in medical school and internéhjp, we see complex medical
and surgical patients in the inpatient setting. Residency and fellowship furthef‘hpne our diagnostic and
management skills. It goes without saying that there are very strict national stgﬁgards for a training program
to be accredited and for residents to satisfy the necessary requirements. Ophfﬁajmologists train to perform
surgery through countless number of hours and procedures in the operating mqm, but more importantly
through medical decision making and judgment in the clinic. Recognizing who is fz}nd who is not a candidate for
surgery is imperative. Identifying a potential complication early could be visior{gaving.

The safety of our Oregon residents is paramount. A safe environment, trained _fs};aff and a surgeon who has
been trained and performs these procedures regularly are important factors. The eye and surrounding tissues
are delicate and laser and scalpel surgery should be entrusted to an appropriaﬁeﬁ/ trained surgeon. No
procedure is without risks, and if a complication occurs, one must be prepared:jcé address it.

Proponents of the bill might argue that access to ophthalmologic care is IimitejdﬂiHowever, 92% of residents
are within a 30 minute drive to an ophthalmologist. We, the ophthalmologists%i..nfSouthern Oregon are always
available for a referral or consultation. =

We ask that you vote NO on HB 2541 to protect Oregonians and to maintain integrity and quality in the
surgical practice of medicine.

Respectfully,

Justin Jf Spaulding ) ()
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